

Title of Meeting:		Governing Body			Agenda Item: 4.1	
Date of Meeting:		23 June 2022			Session (Tick)	
Paper Title:		Clinical Chair's Report			Public X	
					Private Workshop	
Responsible Governing Body Men Dr Charles Parker, Clinical Chair				Report Author and Dr Charles Parker	nd Job Title	
Purpose						
(this paper if for)	Deci	sion	Discussion	Assurance	Information	
				X		
Has the report (or variation of it) been presented to another Committee / Meeting? If yes, state the Committee / Meeting: No						
Executive Summary The purpose of this report is to provide a brief update from the Clinical Chair of NHS North Yorkshire CCG to members of the Governing Body on areas not covered on the main agenda.						
Recommendations The Governing Body is being asking to receive the report as assurance.						
Monitoring The Clinical Chair will provide a written report at all Governing Body meetings						
Any statutory / regulatory / legal / NHS Constitution implications				There are no implications detailed within the report.		
Management of Conflicts of Interest			No conflicts	No conflicts of interest identified prior to the meeting.		
Communication / Public & Patient Engagement			Not applicat	Not applicable.		
Financial / resource implications			ns Not applicat	Not applicable.		
Significant Risks to Consider			No significa	No significant risks to consider.		
Outcome of Impact			None identif	None identified.		

Dr Charles Parker, Clinical Chair NHS North Yorkshire CCG

Assessments completed

Clinical Chair's Report

It is with considerable sadness that I am writing my last report to the Governing Body. I am proud to have had the chance to work with such a talented team. It is most peculiar that our first meeting in public will be our last meeting as an organisation. My thanks to all the team of the CCG – the way they all came together to form a team two years ago at the time the pandemic started to break has left me needing to express my sincere gratitude to them all.

Despite the brief life of the CCG, it has shone brightly.

Quality Handover to ICS

There have been several issues highlighted in the quality reports to the Governing Body recently including 12 hour trolley waits, ambulance delays, CQC visit reports. These are of great concern and I know that work is going on in the background to work with providers to help address these issues. I would like to express my thanks Sue Peckitt and her team for their expertise in their close surveillance of the issues, supporting the development of improvement plans and ensuring that the Executive Director Nursing and Quality is being well briefed in advance of the transfer of responsibilities to the Integrated Care Board at the start of July.

Celebration of Innovation in Primary Care

I was fortunate to be invited to and ICS event celebrating this. From North Yorkshire the PACT (ProActive Care Team) was showcased. This is a new team providing enhanced and personalised care planning at home for the most vulnerable housebound and frailer patients. The service is provided by Occupational Therapists, receiving referrals from GPs. The case study presented highlighted the importance of identifying update needs along with practical support including prompt provision of equipment, that resulted in the reduction in paramedic attendances.

Clinical Leadership for the new ICS

There is still an ongoing need for local clinician leadership within the Place of North Yorkshire and the ICS. There is amount of uncertainty about the exact roles and structures that our existing clinical leaders will be working within. I would like to assure the GB that work is ongoing to develop those structures. I have been trying to ensure that where possible we encourage individuals with specialism to use that expert knowledge both locally and across the whole system. In the meantime employment has been guaranteed until the end of the calendar year for all but one of the team. I would therefore like to express my thanks to Dr Chris Ives who will be leaving us at the end of the month.

Supporting the Needs of Veterans Leaving the Services with Mental Health Issues I am pleased to be able to announce that it has been agreed across North Yorkshire and York that practices will be involved with supporting veterans at a critical time. Veterans under the care of the Community Health Care Team will be able to register as temporary residents with their local GP practice 3 months in advance of their discharge from military service. This is to allow time for transfer of care into the NHS to avoid loss of continuity care. My thanks to the Communications Team, Dr Nigel Wells, Clinical Chair of Vale of York CCG and the North Yorkshire Local Medical Committee(LMC) for their support with this. I am also hopeful for the support of the Humber LMC to allow this to apply to the whole of the Humber and North Yorkshire ICS.

North Yorkshire Place

North Yorkshire CCG will become 'North Yorkshire Place' within the NHS Humber and North Yorkshire Integrated Board on 1 July. This does mean that there will be changes in system structures, executive leadership and governance. In the few months ahead there may be changes to how we structure our services behind the scenes. Our aim is that these changes take place seamlessly for local people.

While we will have a new name, there will be no reduction in our commitment to transparent clinically-led services for local people. Our doors remain open throughout this transition and we

are still here to hear from you, answer your questions, and encourage participation in local decision making.

For the immediate future our North Yorkshire website remains, albeit with a new name. It includes clear links to how to get in touch and were to direct any patient enquiries, FOI requests, complements or complaints (https://northyorkshireccg.nhs.uk/about/contact-us/). If there are any changes to the best way to get in touch these will be clearly indicated on our website.

The transition underway is designed to ensure an even greater responsiveness to local need than is currently in place. I hope that you will continue to work with us as we evolve through this transition to ensure there is a strong public voice in our decision making as we build for the future.

Recommendations

The Governing Body is asked to receive this report as assurance.

Dr Charles Parker, Clinical Chair